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REPORT:  Favorable 4-0: Council Members Burroughs, Ivey, Streeter, and Turner. Absent: 

Franklin. 

 
The Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee convened on June 9, 2022, to consider CR-

057-2022. CR-057-2022 is a Resolution to approve a multi-year contract with the Xerox Corporation 

to purchase copiers, printers, and multifunction devices with related supplies, accessories, and services. 

The performance of the contract is for three years with an aggregate dollar value exceeding Five 

Hundred Thousand Dollars ($500,000.00). The legislation is being submitted pursuant to Section 819 

of the Charter for Prince George’s County, Maryland. The County Council must approve by resolution 

all multi-year contracts exceeding an aggregate of Five Hundred Thousand Dollars ($500,000.00). 

 

Jonathan Butler, Director, Office of Central Services, provided an overview of the contact. Questions 

were raised about local participation. It was stated that a capacity issue exists with our local vendors. 

The Office of Law reports CR-057-2022 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments to 

its adoption. 

 

The Policy Group reports that the adoption of CR-057-2022 will have a negative impact on the County 

in that this contract will cost the County a total of $5,681,381. 

 

After discussion, the Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee voted CR-057-2022 out 

favorably, 4-0. 


